TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, MARCH 26, 2012

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Darren Brown, Wayne Delmonte, John Goodno, Steve Graboski,

Bruce Wilcox

Also Present: Michael Criss

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the March 5 special meeting were accepted on a motion by Darren Brown, second by Wayne Delmonte, so moved.

Director Report: The spring schedule is in good shape. Thank you to Wayne Delmonte for assisting with the After School Bowlers program. We held the Babysitter Training course as a cooperative effort with the Harwinton Ambulance Association. Thank you to Ambulance Association member, Jacklyn Nemcik, for instructing the course. We plan to do another because of the large response & waiting list.

We have 26 registered for the bus trip to the Boston Duck Tour for Seniors. The Annual Egg Hunt is scheduled for March 31 at the Town Hall/Sports Complex. We have added a music component this year. The Fishing Derby is being coordinated with the Rod & Gun Club and will be held on Saturday, April 14.

We are planning for two big spring events: Super Saturday on May 19 and Health & Safety Day, which includes the Bike Rodeo on June 2. We have had a good response from community organizations willing to participate. The Annual Harwinton Road Race is scheduled for Sunday, June 24.

We are considering sponsoring a team in the Prep division (for 13 year olds) of the Jaycee/TD Bank Baseball League. Darren Brown is willing to coach.

Chairman Report: The Lacrosse Association would like to use new heavier goals this year that would remain stationary for the season. S. Stich will check into this.

HYSA Report: Steve Graboski reported that HYSA will need anew vice president of soccer for the fall season, and the Board will share these responsibilities for the spring season. Basketball season is just about complete. Indoor baseball practice has begun.

The batting cage nets are being replaced after being damaged by storms in the off-season. It is planned to add pavers to some of the heavy traffic areas at the Sports Complex.

The new Announcer's Stand will be dedicated as part of the Opening Day Ceremony.

Other Business: There are still Christmas lights to be removed from the Concession stand.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Darren Brown, so moved.

Respectfully submitted.

Suzanne R. Stich

Recover for Record At HArwinson, CT On 3/20/12 AT 3:08 PM
Altest: Nancy E. Eldridg . Town Clerk